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Welcome Visitors and Guests�

If you are a visitor to Saint Jude the Apostle Parish, we want you to know how very welcome you are.�

If you are interested in joining Saint Jude or simply would like to learn more about our parish, please feel free�

to call Gary Heun, our pastoral minister, at 414�258�8821.�

Pastoral Staff�

PASTOR ……………………………………….…...414�258�8821�

� Fr. Charles Conley�

� *cconley@stjudetheapostle.net�

� Fr. Emmanuel Udo (In residence from Nigeria�on Sabbatical)�

� *eudoa5080x@gmail.com; 414�258�8821 x229�

� Fr. Mark Obeten (In residence from Nigeria�Doctoral Studies)�

� �   414�258�8821 x231�

PERMANENT DEACON�

� Deacon Don Borkowski�

PARISH OFFICE ….414�258�8821……FAX: 414�258�7371�

� Office Hours 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM     Monday�Friday�

� Mr. Gerald Stilp, Director of Administrative Services�

� *gstilp@stjudetheapostle.net�

� Mrs. Melinda Morris, Director of Finance�

� *mmorris@stjudetheapostle.net�

� Sr. Dianne Engelhart, SSND Parish Office Assistant/Secretary�

� *dengelhart@stjudetheapostle.net�

� Mrs. Patricia (Patty) Turdo, Accounting Assistant�

� *pturdo@stjudetheapostle.net�

SCHOOL ……414�771�1520………FAX: 414�771�3748�

� Mrs. Catherine LaDien, Principal�President�

� *cladien@saintjudeschool.net�

� Ms. Mary Ferguson, Assistant Administrator�

� *maryferg@aol.com�

MAINTENANCE ………………………………..…414�318�0485�

� Mr. Rick Anderson, Supervisor�

� *randerson@saintjudeschool.net�

PASTORAL COUNCIL OFFICERS & TRUSTEES�

� Mr. Jack Raue, Pastoral Council Chairperson�

� Mr. Steven Gorzek, Trustee/Secretary�

� Mr. Tom Mullooly, Trustee/Treasurer�

LITURGY/MUSIC OFFICE …………...…………414�258�8821�

� Mr. Crawford Wiley, Director of Liturgy & Music�

� *cwiley@stjudetheapostle.net�

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE …….……414�258�8821�

� Mr. Gary Heun, Director of Religious Ed/Pastoral Associate�

� *gheun@stjudetheapostle.net�

THRIFT SHOP …………………………………….414�259�0975�

� Mrs. Roberta Dollhopf, Manager�

� *rdollhopf@stjudetheapostle.net�

�

Monday, May 31��Visitation of the Bl. Virgin Mary�

9:00� Judy Aebly�

Wednesday, June 2��Weekday�

6:45� † Patrick Lyons�

Friday, June 4��Weekday�

9:00� † Bernard Harvieux�

Saturday, June 5��St. Boniface�

8:15� † Donald and † Irene Fahey�

5:00� † Edward and † Patricia Poole�

Sunday, June 6��The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ�

9:00� † John L. Toohey�

11:00�The Parish�

Mass Intentions for the Wee

Cover photo credit: S. Dianne Marie Engelhart, SSND�

Readings for the Week of May 30, 2021�

The Most Holy Trinity:� Dt 4:32�34, 39�40/Ps 33:4�5, 6, 

9, 18�19, 20, 22 [12b]/Rom 8:14�17/Mt 28:16�20�

Monday:� Zep 3:14�18a or Rom 12:9�16/Is 12:2�3, 4bcd,  

5�6 [6]/Lk 1:39�56�

Tuesday:� Tb 2:9�14/Ps 112:1�2, 7�8, 9 [cf. 7c]/Mk 

12:13�17�

Wednesday:� Tb 3:1�11a, 16�17a/Ps 25:2�3, 4�5ab, 6 and 

7bc, 8�9 [1]/Mk 12:18�27�

Thursday:�Tb 6:10�11; 7:1bcde, 9�17; 8:4�9a/Ps 128:1�2, 

3, 4�5 [cf. 1a]/Mk 12:28�34�

Friday:� Tb 11:5�17/Ps 146:1b�2, 6c�7, 8�9a, 9bc�10 

[1b]/Mk 12:35�37�

Saturday:� Tb 12:1, 5�15, 20/Tb 13:2, 6efgh, 7, 8 [1b]/

Mk 12:38�44�

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ:� Ex 24:3�8/

Ps 116:12�13, 15�16, 17�18 [13]/Heb 9:11�15/Mk 

14:12�16, 22�26�

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINE Submit articles, 

announcements and flyers via email to 

dengelhart@stjudetheapostle.net before noon on the Friday 

prior to the next weekend’s publication.�

Please see the parish calendar on our website: 

www.stjudeparishwauwatosa.org, for the actual deadline date,�

which changes especially around holy days/holidays.�

The Sacrament of Reconciliation�

     The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available after the 8:15 

AM Mass on Saturdays.  Confessions are heard in the North 

Cry Room with the option of using a confessional screen or 

sitting face�to�face socially distanced from the priest.  Those 

waiting for confession should line up in the center aisle of the 

church while maintaining social distance.  Reception of the 

Sacrament may also be requested by calling the parish office 

to make an appointment.  Arrangements will be made for 

either the pastor or one of the resident Nigerian priests to assist 

you.�



�

The Infirm and the Homebound�

As always, let us pray in a special way for all those who are 

homebound or recovering from an illness or surgery.�

Fr. Jeff Loebl, S.J., Carmen Singleton, Caesar Prospero,�

Catherine Schmanski, Stephanie Buchmann, Theresa Ulrich,�

Frances Fischbach, Don Washburn, Louise Stemo,�

Michael Sasada, Elizabeth Handrich, Polly Westfall,�

Dorothy Schneider�Fuelling, Wanda Baker, Bev Kreul�

�

Our Faithful Departed�

Alex A. Krauska�

Born to Eternal Life on May 19, 2021�

Andrew Richlen, son of Judy and Daryl Richlen�

Born to Eternal Life on May 20, 2021�

Ellen M. Yatso�

Born to Eternal Life on May 20, 2021�

�

All Those Who Serve to Protect�

Please pray for our service men and women, who are serving 

both at home and overseas, and their families.�

�

If you would like to add the name of a St. Jude parishioner to 

our prayer lists, please call the parish office at 414�258�8821.�

Let Us Hold In Prayer . . .�
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Parish YouTube Channel�

     The Liturgy of the Word for each Sunday is 

aired on our parish YouTube channel.  We are 

grateful to our producer, Bill Armstrong.  

You’ll find the link to our channel at:�

https://www.youtube.com/channel/

UCHmltjkUDOipNnDZqc43G_A.�

�

Let us welcome:�

Baptisms . . .�

Parents interested in having their child baptized should 

register with Gary Heun, Pastoral Associate, at 414�258�8821.�

Eloise Mary Nellen�

Give the Gift of Prayer�

     Because more Masses have been added to each 

week, we are in need of intentions for them.  

Please note that Mass intentions are not only 

offered for the deceased, but can be offered for the 

living as well.  How about having a Mass 

celebrated for a family member’s or a friend’s birthday or 

anniversary?  Intentions may also be offered for those who are 

sick or are recovering from an illness or injury.�

     The offering for a Mass is $10.00.  If you wish to schedule 

an intention, please contact the parish office at 414�258�8821.�

Work Continues on 2021 Guide Book/Directory�

     In order to help us all know more about our parish and to 

have an annually updated parish directory, we have contracted 

with Guide Book Publishing to produce a Guide Book and 

Directory.  The book will be directly mailed to every house-

hold in our parish and is being provided at no cost to us.�

     This Guide Book and Directory is, and shall remain, the 

property of this congregation only.  Use of this book by any-

one for a business purpose or for telephone or mail solicitation 

is strictly forbidden.  If you do not want your phone number 

and/or your address listed in this publication, please contact 

the parish office at 414�258�8821.  Also please let us know of 

any changes in address or phone numbers.�

Shady Lane Offers Donation to St. Jude�

     A wonderful opportunity has been brought to our attention.  

Shady Lane Greenhouse located at W172 N7388 Shady Lane 

in Menomonee Falls has offered to donate a full 25% of any 

flower/plant purchase back to St. Jude the Apostle School. �

     In order to take advantage of this offer, simply mention at 

the checkout that you are supporting St. Jude the Apostle 

School in Wauwatosa.�

     Shady Lane Greenhouse has been the provider to our 

annual spring flower sale in past years, and people have 

always been more than pleased with the quality of the flowers 

and plants.  Taking advantage of this 

opportunity gives us the chance to 

support both St. Jude School and one 

of our local businesses.  In advance, 

we thank you for considering this as 

you head out to buy your yearly 

supply of flowers for your yard.  We also are most grateful to 

Shady Lane for their generosity.�

Monday, May 31

st

�Memorial Day (Observed)�

Please note that there will be only one Mass,�

at 9:00 AM, on Monday, May 31

st

,�

in celebration of the holiday.�

Weekend Mass Protocols�

     The present safety protocols for weekend Masses (wearing 

of masks, social distance spacing, sign up for pre�registration) 

will remain in place.  Fr. Michael Erwin will begin his assign�

ment as the new pastor of St. Jude the Apostle Parish on June 

15

th

.  When Fr. Mike arrives, he will decide whatever changes 

he may wish to implement.�

Women of St. Jude�

Announces Award Winners�

     Moira Clausen and Cy Rentmeester have received the 

Women of St. Jude Christian Awards for 2021.  The two 8

th

 

grade students attend St. Jude School and will use the $2,000 

awards toward high school tuition. �

     Moira will be at Divine Savior Holy Angels and Cy will 

attend Marquette University High School. All 8

th

 grade 

students in the parish were eligible for the awards. Applicants 

submitted essays, references and a profile of their activities 

and service projects. The Women of St. Jude has sponsored the 

award for more than 50 years.�



Ryan and Vivian Lee;�

daughter, Olivia, and son, Ian�

Please Welcome Our New Parishioners . .�

Food Pantry News�

     We are continuing to have our monthly food 

pantry collections for the House of Peace and 

Tosa Food Pantry.   Non�perishable items may be 

placed in the collection baskets located near the 

south entrance of the church.  Please, no expired 

items.  Our boxes for monetary donations will be 

located on the communion rails at all Masses the weekend of 

June 5

th

 and 6

th

.�

      Both pantries welcome your donations of low fat, low 

sugar, and low salt healthy foods.  All donations brought to 

church should be non�perishables, such as: canned tuna, 

chicken, corned beef, peanut butter, soups, vegetables, cereals 

etc.  Personal care items are accepted as well.�

     Your financial support is also greatly appreciated.  

Monetary donations help to provide perishable items such as: 

meat, milk, etc.  If you wish to offer further monetary 

assistance by writing a check, please make it out to Tosa 

Community Food Pantry and send to: Tosa Community Food 

Pantry c/o St. Bernard Parish, 7474 Harwood Ave., Wauwa�

tosa, WI 53213   OR   House of Peace and send to: House of 

Peace, 1702 W. Walnut St., Milwaukee, WI 53205.�

Thank you for your generosity!!!�
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Parish Office Summer Hours�

Memorial Day (5/31)�Labor Day (9/6)�

(Closed all day on the observed holidays)�

Monday�Thursday� Friday�

8:00 AM�4:00 PM�

8:00 AM�12:00 PM�

Reflection on the Most Holy Trinity�

     Let God be who God is.  This 

is often one of the hardest things 

to do.  Rather than allowing the 

mystery of being created in the 

image and likeness of God unfold 

and take root in our lives, we 

change the dynamic.  We want to 

be the creators who want to make 

God into the image and likeness we need God to be.  We have 

a hard enough time letting the people in our lives be who they 

are.  We struggle even more so with God.  It is almost as if we 

want God to be our imaginary friend who is not only with us 

whenever we need but becomes the Being we need God to be.  

Who is it that we want God to be today?  A protector, 

disciplinarian, champion for justice, healer, advocate for our 

cause, grantor of prayers, guardian of my life, or the avenger?  

Our prayers tell an interesting story.  When you pray, what 

does God look like?�

     Recently, a young woman who was feeling invisible, 

overlooked, ignored, and misunderstood by her husband 

struggled to make her feelings known and get his attention.  

Finally, she screamed, “Listen to me!”  Thus, birth was given 

to a renewed and healthier relationship.  We spend so much 

time storming heaven with our agenda and trying to make God 

into a “god” of our desires that we do not hear God saying, 

“Listen to me!”  God is desperately trying to get our attention.  

God is saying, I am here among you as not one but three: 

Father, Son, and Holy Spirit.  Many people seldom notice �

�

God’s presence because they are so caught up with other 

spiritual cares and concerns.  And, when the “god” they 

fashion and create doesn’t produce as they desire, they shake 

the dust from their feet and move on.  “I tried,” they exclaim, 

“but God didn’t listen.”�

     Healthy relationships aren’t built on making someone be 

who we need them to be.  Healthy relationships are built on 

encounters of persons and the development of an appreciation 

of someone solely for who they are.  Deeper relationships can 

even be found with two people marveling at each other and 

almost experiencing a childlike joy and giddiness when they 

see the other coming.  Do you ever have these feelings about 

God?  Believe it or not, God does for you!  There is a joyful 

laughter that gives rise to and connects all three members of 

the Holy Trinity.  It is this laughter, flowing from the very 

depths of the Godhead that not only keeps the Trinity in joyful 

unity but spills over into the creation of all beings and things.  

It is an expression of Divine Delight!  Have you ever taken 

time away from your agenda to experience the Divine 

Joyfulness of God?�

     We can reach a connection of Presence wherein even the 

smallest of creatures suddenly radiate the fullness of God: the 

wonderful creation of their being, the innocence and 

playfulness of their movements, and the sustaining life breath 

that flows through their veins.  The same God who created the 

heavens and the earth is the same God who wants you to call 

him ‘Dad’ and the same God who preserves your life and has 

all things in His care.      ©LPi�

Thrift Shop Expands Hours�

     The St. Jude Thrift Shop, 822 Glenview Ave., Wauwatosa, 

will be open on the first and third Wednesday of every month 

through Aug. 18

th

 from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM.  It will also be 

open from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM on the first and third Satur�

days beginning June 5

th

.  Families are welcome to call the 

Shop for an appointment if they are not able to shop during 

regular hours.  For more information, call 414�659�9513 or go 

to www.stjudeparishwauwatosa.org.�

Covid�19 protocols will be practiced.�

Cashiers Needed in Thrift Shop�

     Volunteers are needed to work the 1st and 3rd Saturday of 

every month cashiering at the Thrift Shop.  Shifts are 9:00 to 

11:00 and 11:00 to 1:00.�

Our customers are the best!�

      Our next cashier training sessions are June 16

th

 at 9:30 AM 

OR July 21

st

 at 9:30.  Text or call Roberta at 414�659�9513 for 

more details.�
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Capuchin Virtual Walk for the Hungry�

     This year, on June 12

th

 and 13

th

, practice social distancing 

and walk in your neighborhood.  Join the Capuchins as we 

walk to provide food to our neighbors in need.  Due to  

COVID�19 let’s walk in our own neighborhoods to alleviate 

hunger.  You can register now as 

an individual, join a team or start a 

team!  For more details, go to 

www.capuchinwalk.org.�

Mission Trip for Youth�

     Do you know a middle or high school teen ready to get 

back into the world, help others, and grow in their faith?  

Invite them to spend a few days this summer on Love 

Begins Here!�

     These local service trips help teens encounter Jesus 

Christ through a joyful, Catholic community while serving 

those in need.  Help out at a food pantry, paint a fence, and 

plant a garden; follow it up with ice 

cream, swimming, prayer and fun 

while making friends with teens 

from all over the Archdiocese of 

Milwaukee.�

     Learn more and register at archmil.org/LBH.  

Registration closes May 31

st

.�

May�

Is Asian/Pacific American Heritage Month�

     The Library of Congress, National Archives and Records 

Administration, National Endowment for the Humanities, 

National Gallery of Art, National Park 

Service, Smithsonian Institution and 

United States Holocaust Memorial 

Museum join in paying tribute to the 

generations of Asian and Pacific 

Islanders who have enriched America's 

history and are instrumental in its 

future success.�

For information on various events being presented online 

go to: https://asianpacificheritage.gov/.�

�

     St. Jude School is now enrolling in 

3K � Grade 8 for the 2021 � 2022 

school year.  St. Jude School offers 

the best in a quality education with a 

relevant and rigorous curriculum 

which aims to prepare students for 

their next steps in their educational 

journeys.  Our faith�based 

environment focuses on the four pillars of education � Faith, Knowledge, 

Service and Responsibility.  We have limited availability in a number of our 

classes, so it is advised that those who are interested act now in order to 

secure a spot.  Please contact the school office at 414‐771‐1520 for additional 

information and registration materials.�

Scholarship Provides Financial Help�

     St. Jude the Apostle Parish and School truly make up 

our "Faith Family".  With that in mind, we have a 

scholarship fund to provide financial support in our 

school community to those who have been impacted by 

Covid�19.�

     You can donate to the St. Jude Lighting the Way 

Educational Scholarship by going to our  website 

www.stjudeparishwauwatosa.org.  Click on Support Us.  

Go to Online Giving and then click on We Share.  You 

can also donate by sending a check payable to:�

St. Jude the Apostle School,�

800 Glenview Avenue,�

Wauwatosa, WI 53213.�

    Please mark Lighting the Way Educational Scholarship 

in the memo notation.�

Thank you very much!!!�


